
 

 
UNITED STATES 

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 
REGION II 

245 PEACHTREE CENTER AVENUE NE, SUITE 1200 
ATLANTA, GEORGIA  30303-1257 

 

March 19, 2015 
 
 
Gracia Szezech 
Regional Administrator 
Federal Emergency Management Agency 
Region IV 
3003 Chamblee Tucker Road 
Atlanta, GA 30341 
 
Dear Mrs. Szezech: 
 
First, I would like to congratulate you on your recent appointment as Regional Administrator, 
Federal Emergency Management Agency, Region IV.  Our respective regional offices share a 
long history of cooperation and mutual assistance in the areas of radiological emergency 
preparedness and response.  I look forward to meeting you and discussing matters of mutual 
interest to our two offices. 
 
Thank you for your letter dated March 3, 2015, inviting me to serve as a member of the FEMA 
Region II Senior Leadership Steering Committee.  I understand that this committee will guide 
and direct the development of the Nuclear/Radiological Incident Annex (NRIA) to the Region IV 
All Hazards Plan.  I appreciate and accept your gracious invitation.  The upcoming work on the 
NRIA at both the staff and senior executive level will further strengthen the long-standing 
constructive relationship that our offices share.  To ensure continuity in our Steering Committee 
participation, I ask that you support Mr. Leonard (Len) Wert, the Region II Deputy Regional 
Administrator for Operations, as my representative to the Steering Committee in the event of my 
absence.   
 
As you may know, Mr. John Pelchat, my Senior Government Liaison Officer, is NRC Region II’s 
staff level representative to the NRIA development effort.  Mr. Pelchat and Mr. James Trone, of 
your staff and the NRIA project leader have already met and begun to collaborate on this work.   
 
Again, I look forward to our meeting and supporting the Steering Committee.  Please do not 
hesitate to call me if I or a member of my staff may be of assistance.  
 

Sincerely,  
 
      /RA/ 
 

Victor M. McCree 
Regional Administrator 
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